
Minutes 

Menard County Board of Health 

03/16/2022, 6:15 p.m. 

 
 

Present: All attended via ZOOM 

  David Bagot, RPh - President 

  Brian Miller, M.D. 

  JD Stewart 

  Brianne Satorius 

  Dianne Markley 

Gail O’Neill – Director of Public Health 

  Carol Graham – Executive Assistant to the Director 

   

Excused: Donald Hartman, D.D.S. 

  Jeff Fore 

 

Guest:  Randi Wilson 

 

I. Call to Order: 

  President David Bagot called the meeting to order at 6:15 p.m. 

  Roll call: 

  David Bagot – here    Dr. Donald Hartman – absent 

  Dianne Markley – here   Dr. Brian Miller- here 

  JD Stewart – here    Jeff Fore – absent 

  Brianne Satorius – here 

 

II. Approval of Minutes: 

A motion to approve the minutes of the January 12, 2022 meeting was made by JD Stewart, 

seconded by Dr. Miller, with a roll call of: 

  David Bagot – yes    JD Stewart - yes 

  Dr. Brian Miller- yes    Dianne Markley - yes 

  Brianne Satorius – yes 

 

III. Latest developments of COVID-19: 

Gail reported positive COVID-19 numbers are very low at this point, 4 for the week, with one 

being hospitalized.   

 

IV. IPLAN Update:   

Gail reported the priorities that the board voted on for the IPLAN were Substance Abuse, Mental 

Health and Cancer.  The IPLAN is ready to go to the State of IL for approval.  

 

V. Status of billboards: 

Gail asked the board if they have any ideas on what they would like on the billboards.  JD 

Stewart mentioned he would like to see something that has to do with Mental Health on them.  

Gail said she will work with Brianne to get that together.   

 

VI. Health department services hours in Menard County 

Dave asked if more time should be spent in Menard for WIC and other services.  Gail explained 

that at this time WIC is being done by phone, nobody is being seen in the WIC Clinics.  She said 

she is hoping that by July face to face WIC clinics will start.  She also stated that Immunizations 



and COVID-19 clinics are being held on Thursdays in Menard.  If it gets busier they will open 

more days.  Gail reported there is consideration of hiring a nurse to be in Menard County full-

time.  Brianne would like more advertising regarding public health be done in Menard County.  

Dave asked if there could be a Face Book page for Menard County Public Health.  Gail said that 

should not be a problem, she will check with Dara Worthington. 

 

VII. Unfinished business: 

None 

 

VIII.  New business: 
None 

 

IX. Next meeting: 

Next scheduled meeting will be June 15, 2022 at 6:15 p.m. 

 

X. Public comment: 

Randi Wilson, a Community Specialist with Chestnut Health Systems, stated she would like to 

give a presentation at the next Board of Health meeting regarding a substance use needs 

assessment that she did at a few counties.     

 

XI. Adjournment: 

A motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m. was made by JD Stewart, seconded by Dr. Miller 

with a roll call of: 

David Bagot – yes    JD Stewart - yes 

  Dr. Brian Miller- yes    Dianne Markley - yes 

  Brianne Satorius – yes 

 

 

 Respectfully submitted by: 

 Carol Graham 

 Executive Assistant to the Director 

 

 

 


